From: dillbwell@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Dillon Broadwell

<dillbwell@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 3:28 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely,

Mr. Dillon Broadwell

3618 Keystone Ave Baltimore, MD 21211-1314 dillbwell@gmail.com

From: bshannahan@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Brittany Shannahan

<bshannahan@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 3:25 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

I agree with the message below, but I just wanted to add a few things.

Residential neighborhoods should not have more parking spaces than people. But when I used to live at 39th and Keswick, that was exactly the case. I don't just agree with the argument that tying parking to housing is ridiculous because it reduces housing options and drives up housing costs (although that is very true, and as a renter and as someone who averages one car trip per week, this affects me a lot). I also think it's a huge barrier to walkable neighborhoods for people who live here to constantly have to walk around parking lots in order to access services. Parking lots everywhere are an urban blight. Only rich people can afford to pay an extra \$150 a month to pay for a parking space in these developments anyway. And requiring parking lots for new developments encourages people moving to developments in already walkable neighborhoods to drive everywhere, creating more traffic.

I agree with Bikemore and have the same t-shirt that Jed Weeks wears everywhere: Street parking is theft. It swindles us of better designed communities to serve outdated, dinosaur concepts of what it means to live in the city. It is perfectly possible to look at research into ways to make sure that there is ample parking for local businesses - but taking valuable public space for new build apartments reduces the available resources to provide this.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely, Mx Brittany Shannahan 319 E 27th St Baltimore, MD 21218-4414 bshannahan@citizen.org

From: jacquiegreff@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jacqueline Greff

<jacquiegreff@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 3:21 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely,

Ms. Jacqueline Greff

1607 Lancaster St Baltimore, MD 21231-3423 jacquiegreff@icloud.com

From: rwobrak@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Rachel Wobrak

<rwobrak@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 3:08 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely, Ms Rachel Wobrak 511 W 28th St Baltimore, MD 21211-3028 rwobrak@gmail.com

From: sanzi.kermes@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Michelle Kermes

<sanzi.kermes@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 3:06 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely,
Ms Michelle Kermes
407 Southway Baltimore, MD 21218-2520
sanzi.kermes@gmail.com

From: faithowhonda@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Faith Owhonda

<faithowhonda@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 3:03 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely,

Ms. Faith Owhonda

2911 Gwynns Falls Pkwy Baltimore, MD 21216-2818 faithowhonda@gmail.com

From: jolson@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jason Olson

<jolson@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 3:02 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely,

Mr. Jason Olson

204 N Duncan St Baltimore, MD 21231-1310 jolson@udel.edu

From: jillian.capewell@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jillian Capewell

<jillian.capewell@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 3:00 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely,

Ms. Jillian Capewell

216 W Madison St Apt 2F Baltimore, MD 21201-4683 jillian.capewell@gmail.com

From: davis.randolph@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Randy Davis

<davis.randolph@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 3:00 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely, Randy Davis

2105 Hargrove St Baltimore, MD 21218-5802 davis.randolph@gmail.com

From: davis.randolph@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Randy Davis

<davis.randolph@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 2:59 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely,

Mr. Randy Davis

2105 Hargrove St Baltimore, MD 21218-5802 davis.randolph@gmail.com

From: klstewart76@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Kristina Stewart <klstewart76

@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 2:58 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely,

Ms. Kristina Stewart

2732 N Howard St Baltimore, MD 21218-4309 klstewart76@gmail.com

From: ambrymsmith@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Ambrym Smith

<ambrymsmith@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 2:58 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely,

Ambrym Smith

2641 Hampden Ave Baltimore, MD 21211-3107 ambrymsmith@gmail.com

From: graham@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Graham Coreil-Allen

<graham@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 2:57 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely,

Mr. Graham Coreil-Allen

3210 Auchentoroly Ter Baltimore, MD 21217-1949 graham@grahamprojects.com

From: cbergh1313@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Chris Bergh <cbergh1313

@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 2:57 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely, Mr Chris Bergh

2440 Woodbrook Ave Baltimore, MD 21217-1742 cbergh1313@gmail.com

From: samjzisowmcclean@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Sam Zisow-McClean

<samjzisowmcclean@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 2:56 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

This is genuinely exciting to me as a Baltimore resident!

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely,

Mx. Sam Zisow-McClean

2608 Hamilton Ave Baltimore, MD 21214-1909 samjzisowmcclean@gmail.com

From: haywardcollin@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Collin Hayward

<haywardcollin@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 2:55 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely,

Mr. Collin Hayward

130 N Milton Ave Baltimore, MD 21224-1048 haywardcollin@gmail.com

@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 2:51 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely,

Mr. Brody Snook

817 S Charles St Baltimore, MD 21230-3938 brodys2001@gmail.com

From: jeffdalik@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jeffrey Dalik

<jeffdalik@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 2:47 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely,

Mr. Jeffrey Dalik

320 Westshire Rd Baltimore, MD 21229-2234 jeffdalik@gmail.com

From: neville.ferns@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Neville Fernandes

<neville.ferns@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 2:46 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely, Mr. Neville Fernandes 9 S Curley St Baltimore, MD 21224-2234 neville.ferns@gmail.com

From: livingbybike@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Claire Pomykala

<livingbybike@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 2:41 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely,
Ms. Claire Pomykala
3970 Falls Rd Baltimore, MD 21211-1866
livingbybike@gmail.com

From: vicki.vandenburg@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Vicki Vandenburg

<vicki.vandenburg@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 2:41 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely,

Vicki Vandenburg

1344 W 41st St Baltimore, MD 21211-1549 vicki.vandenburg@yahoo.com

From: vicki.vandenburg@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Vicki Vandenburg

<vicki.vandenburg@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 2:40 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely,
Ms Vicki Vandenburg
1344 W 41st St Baltimore, MD 21211-1549 vicki.vandenburg@yahoo.com

From: jedweeks@everyactioncustom.com on behalf of Jedediah Weeks

<jedweeks@everyactioncustom.com>

Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 2:40 PM

To: Testimony

Subject: Support for CB #25-0062, CB #25-0064, CB #25-0065

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of Baltimore City IT Network Systems.

Reminder: DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know that the content is safe. Report any suspicious activities using the Report Phishing Email Button, or by emailing to Phishing@baltimorecity.gov

Dear City Council Testimony,

I am writing in support of Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

In order for Baltimore to grow, it must be a city that accommodates young families. #25-0062 will allow more diverse building designs in Baltimore City that more easily accommodate multiple bedrooms for families and allow for more windows in and better cross-ventilation of apartments.

Much of our built environment in Baltimore pre-dates present bulk and yard requirements. Adjusting those requirements, as #25-0064 seeks to do, will also further a diversity of building types in the city, allowing us to build both larger and smaller kinds of homes and enabling more people of different incomes and needs to live in more neighborhoods.

One of the largest costs associated with construction of new housing is parking. The city's remaining parking minimums are arbitrary and force up the cost of housing for everyone living in a building, even if they choose not to own a car. Devoting too much space to parking also degrades the walkability of neighborhoods, removing potential space for housing and small businesses in favor of car storage. #25-0065 would remove arbitrary parking minimums, and allow a developer or homeowner to determine their parking needs. Cities across the country have successfully repealed arbitrary parking minimums, and seen improvements to the walkability, affordability, and small business climate as a result.

All three of these bills are consistent with goals outlined in the city's recently adopted comprehensive plan, and will work to make Baltimore a more affordable, walkable, and family-friendly place to call home.

I encourage the Land Use and Transportation Committee to vote favorably, and for the full council to pass Baltimore City Council bills #25-0062, #25-0064, and #25-0065.

Sincerely, Mr. Jedediah Weeks 214 W 27th St Baltimore, MD 21211-3001 jedweeks@gmail.com